

Alive in Christ!

"I have been crucified in Christ, and it is no longer I who live, but Christ who lives in me." Galatians 2:20

June 7, 2025

Dear Brethren, Red Hill Church Of Christ

Greetings to all our fellow workers in the faith! Your continued support in the Manassas India Mission work keeps the mission program working and saving souls daily. As some of you already know, as soon as I returned from India, I began my road trip to the various congregations and brethren who are interested in and/or support the Manassas Inda Mission work. It's always a blessing to meet the brethren around the country in worship and in fellowship.

While in country, we accomplish much across the subcontinent traveling some 4500 miles, visiting 14 different cities, towns and villages. But it is only after I return to the US that the work really begins with the brethren in India. In Pamidipadu, where we run one of our two active schools of preaching, the summer gospel program begins. The teachers and preachers that work with our team conducted about 45 gospel meetings as well as organizing several VBS Programs and Youth Programs around the area.

Our brother P. Mark conducted 14 programs in 6 different districts in the state of Andhra Pradesh where almost 1000 children participated. This program alone resulted in 13 young, new souls baptized into Christ being and added to the church. He and his team conducted seven very large gospel meetings where that attendance numbers are in the hundreds. This work of the gospel called 43 new souls into the church. In addition, brother Mark and his team attended appx 40-night meetings resulting in 19 additional baptisms. We cannot support all the work the brethren would like to do, but when blessed by God with funding, we reach more starving souls.

In the north at our Berean School of preaching in Bagdogra, our brother Joseph Khati took his Gospel meetings to Bihar, Rajasthan, and to the borders of Nepal, Bhutan, and Bangladesh. Six Gospel meetings where conducted. As a result, 16 precious souls gave their lives to Christ and were baptized. Brother Joseph conducts Christian leadership and evangelism seminars as well. During this period, 15 students have been enrolled in the school and looking to graduate at the end of this month.

Jerris N. Bullard Missionary 703-282-6893 Jerris2@aol.com CONTRIBUTION ADDRESS:
India Fund
Manassas Church of Christ
PO Box 190
Manassas, VA 20108

Under the oversight of the Elders

Manassas Church of Christ

Manassas, Virginia 20111-2515

8110 Signal Hills Road

(703) 368-2622

Personal Update and Urgent Prayer Request: While our brother Joseph was traveling afar conducting gospel meetings, his younger brother Asit Khati, a faithful preacher and teacher supported by the Manassas brethren, suffered a massive brain hemorrhage. He had to undergo two major surgeries and has been hospitalized for over two months. Though we are grateful for signs of improvement, he remains paralyzed on the left side of his body. The situation is emotionally and financially overwhelming for us. We earnestly request your continued prayers and support for his healing and provision during this trying time. We solicit your prayers and humbly request any additional funding that will go directly to the mounting medical costs our brother is struggling with.

Other work of the brethren continues around the country. In Bhopal the gospel is spread to Govindpura, Jahangirabad, Ayodhya and in the Gulab Garden area. Several night meetings are being conducted along with more VBS programs for children and the youth. Brother Boaz and his sister Pallavi also had a Women's Day, welcoming many Muslim families that came together to learn and get to know the word of God. In Thimmapuram and Garnepudi villages, our brother Babu Rao continues to feed his flock, and travels out in a very country style area, preaching and teaching in villages within a 20-mile radius of his congregation. Bible studies are conducted every Wednesday night in various locations. We enjoy night meetings at the Thimmapuram compound during our visits, enjoying the Word, food, and fellowship. Keep that family in prayer as they strive for the work of God, enduring health and medical problems of their own.

The Lord's work will continue throughout the year and continue until our return in 2026. Jerris and Juanita, though still struggling with various health issues, send their love and prayers to you all. We look forward to our reports on the work around the country and look forward to meeting with those good brethren we haven't seen in a while. As always, we ask that God our Father may continue to bless our work for His glory, and "May the grace of the Lord Jesus, and the love of God, and fellowship of the Holy Spirit, be with you always." 2 Cor 13:14

Here to serve, Steve and Renee Gaudreau

ACCORDING TO OUR RECORDS, WE HAVE RECEIVED THE FOLLOWING GIFT(S) FROM YOU: Red Hill Church Of Christ

4-6-25 \$1360.00 5-11-25 \$1360.00

Gift Designation: P Daniel215 P Joseph165 P Mark165 P John165 Pamidipadu School of Preaching450 Misc 200

No inducements or exchanges of funds or gifts were given in return for the contributions made by the donor.

Missionary to India Jerris Bullard

jerris2@aol.com CELL: 703.282.6893 Missionary to India Steve Gaudreau

indiatiger45@gmail.com CELL: 703.906.8254 India Fund Treasurer

Ed Dugas

edugas1957@gmail.com CELL:540.270.6615

Envelopes are enclosed for your convenience. Your gift is needed to help us reach the hungering souls, and to support the large benevolent work that is always before us. May God bless you for your kindness and generosity.